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PRIMARY ACADEMY




Evenlode Road, Tuffley, Gloucester   GL4 0JY                                                                                   Tel: 01452 526442  email: admin@willow.sandmat.uk
7th January 2022
Dear Parents/Carers,
Happy New Year to you all!
The first few days back have been really busy and the children have settled back into the routines brilliantly. 

Welcome to Willow
As you were informed before Christmas, Willow has welcomed Tina Jackson as the new Executive Headteacher. She comes with a wealth of experience and will be leading the school in further improvements. She will be in school for three days each week. 
New year, New Covid guidance
Thankfully, the government have announced that it is top priority that schools continue to deliver face-to-face educations to all children. 

If a child cannot attend school due to having tested positive for the virus or having been told to isolate for other reasons, then work will be provided on Seesaw by the class teacher. Children should access this if they are well enough. 

As the number of cases in our school are very low, we will resume face-to-face assemblies next week and any afterschool clubs will commence the week after (17th January). Separate letters will be sent out regarding these. 

It is recommended that staff and visitors to the school continue to wear a face covering when moving around the corridors and in communal areas of the school. Pupils do not need to wear face coverings. 

Testing remains important in reducing the risk of transmission of infection within schools. Continuing to take regular rapid tests will help you to identify infections early and reduce transmission. Staff are being advised to test twice weekly at home. There is no need for primary aged pupils to test regularly unless they have been identified as a close contact for someone who has tested positive for Covid-19 and therefore take lateral flow test every day for 7 days. If the number of positive cases substantially increases in our school then we may advise that there is an increase in the use of lateral flow tests. 

Parents are advised to take a lateral flow test before entering the school building to attend meetings.

From Tuesday 11th January, people in England who test positive on lateral flow devices, but have no symptoms, do not need to take follow-up PCR tests. The isolation period will begin from the day of the positive lateral flow. 
Only people experiencing the three official COVID symptoms - a high temperature, a new, continuous cough and a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste - will still be expected to get a PCR.
If you suspect that your child has one or more of coronavirus symptoms or they have a positive lateral flow test, do not send them to school. You should follow public health advice on when to isolate and what to do. Please also notify the school as soon as possible for our records. 
Key Dates:
STAY, READ and RELAX sessions 

The following sessions will take place in the school hall so please use the front entrance once you have dropped off your child. Please follow the above Covid guidance regarding lateral flow tests and wear a mask unless you are exempt. 

Friday 14th January – Oak Class – 9-10am

Friday 21st January – Elm Class – 9-10am

Friday 28th January – Chestnut Class – 9-10am

Friday 4th February – Birch Class – 9-10am

PARENT’S EVENING

Tuesday 15th February – 3:30 – 6pm

Thursday 17th February 3:30 – 6pm

Appointments can be made nearer the time

TERM DATES
Term 3: Wednesday 5th January 2022 – Friday 18th February 2022
Term 4: Tuesday 1st March 2022 – Friday 8th April 2022

Term 5: Monday 25th April 2022 – Thursday 26th May 2022  (May Bank Holiday – Monday 2nd May)

Term 6: Monday 6th June 2022 – Thursday 21st July 2022

Hope you all have had a wonderful Christmas break
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